LCTV Director’s Meeting



29 Sheepscot Road

January 14, 2010




5:00PM

 

Attendance:

Damariscotta

Karen O’Bryan, Laurel Cooley, Ann Pinkham

Newcastle

Martha Frink, Susan Bickford 

Nobleboro

John Emerson, 

Waldoboro

Alan Lowe

Wiscasset

Jack Swanton, Steve Wallace

Bristol



Station Manager

Mary Ellen Crowley

Barbra, Sean, Art, and Bobby notified the secretary that they would miss the meeting. 

President declared that quorum was present

Comments by the Public

No public present.

 

The secretary’s minutes were accepted as sent.

 

Treasurer’s Report (Mary Ellen presented the report in Art’s absence.)

Savings:     $    439.20

Checking:  $18,904.70

The budget for the year 2010 will be presented at the next meeting. Mary Ellen said that she would look into ways to invest the money that we won’t be using for a while, so that we might get a better return than what we are paid  to keep it in savings. Then she will present options to the board at the next meeting.

 
Board Vacancies:

Bristol

2

Damariscotta
0

Newcastle
0

Nobleboro
0

Waldoboro
2

Wiscasset
0

 
Public Relations Report (Laurel Cooley)

Meetings Attended:

I continue to attend Lincoln County 250th Anniversary steering committee meetings.

An event calendar is being developed and many events, indoors or outdoors, are prime filming opportunities, which LCTV can promote during training classes, in a press release or releases, and on the bulletin board. Several anniversary-related slides are already posted

on our bulletin board and more will follow, throughout the year.

Press Releases and Emails:

I wrote and sent press releases to Lincoln County News, Rockland Free Press and Wiscasset Newspaper, announcing:  Susan Bickford’s LCTV Board of Directors appointment by Newcastle’s select board, I wrote and sent press releases to Lincoln County News, Rockland Free Press and Wiscasset Newspaper, announcing camcorder, studio production and editing training classes. I also sent emails to individuals, organizations, institutions, potentially interested  in training classes participation.

I also emailed Robert Gorrill, who heads the Spectrum Camera Club, which meets at Spectrum Generations in Damariscotta. Robert planned to discuss LCTV and a visit to LCTV Media Center with club members.

I re-contacted Rebecca Tilden, Great Salt Bay School PTSO President, asking her to send an email to members, to solicit filmed events for broadcast on LCTV. [Special note: Ann Pinkham recently filmed and Mary Ellen scheduled Great Salt Bay School events (basketball and a concert).]

Mary Ellen and I will develop a list of future press releases soon. If you have suggestions, please let us know. Wiscasset’s 250th Anniversary Event Calendar is being developed. Bulletin Boards slides are being developed for LCTV. Volunteers are being encouraged to tape events. Laurel will keep us informed as things progress.

 

Station Manager’s Report (Mary Ellen Crowley)
Classes:
We had our make-up class for studio production on the 19th - two people attended.
Alan taught a field course the first two Saturdays in December. Class was enthusiastic and some are taking studio production and editing this quarter. Altogether, have had 15 people call to register for the studio production class that starts this Saturday! More people have called for classes. Mike has updated the website with the new class dates. 

Training:
I attended an online Tightrope training session, but it was pretty basic, so the only thing I learned was that we have an older version of the Carousel program and, if we wanted to, could upgrade for a fee. I don't see the need to do so at this time. Two people called Mary Ellen who used to teach multi-media and could potentially help at the station.
Local Shows:
"Maine State Archives" - produced by Harpswell Community Television
"What's Your Swine Flu IQ?" - produced by Midcoast Hospital
"Open Mic at Roundtop - December 4" - produced by Paul Duffy of Waldoboro
"GSB Winter Band Concert" - produced by Ann Pinkham of Damariscotta
"Girl's Jr. Varsity Basketball, GSB vs Bristol December 7, 2009" - produced by Ann Pinkham of Damariscotta
"Boy's Jr. Varsity Basketball, GSB vs Bristol December 7, 2009" - produced by Ann Pinkham of Damariscotta
"Featured Performer - Judd Caswell" - produced by Paul Duffy of Waldoboro
"St. Denis Church - The Irish Catholic Spirit in the History of  Whitefield, Maine" - produced by the Whitefield Historical Society
"Lincoln County Animal Shelter at Christmas" - produced by Lee Arnott of  Boothbay
"A Black Nativity" - a PBS documentary about the concert written by Langston Hughes as staged by the Immanuel Baptist Church in Portland
"33rd Annual Oxford Hills Holiday Parade" - produced by Norway Paris Community Television
"GSB Choral Concert" - produced by Ann Pinkham
"Archaeology - Reading Indian Artifacts" produced by Intrepid 
Productions of Millinocket, Maine
"Downeast Home Review" - produced by BRCTV
"Tapesty Singer's Christmas Concert" - produced by Mitchell Wellman
New Series Shows:
"The Steve Katsos Show" - showcasing local talent from Massachusetts, produced by volunteers. Would love to see someone around here do one just like it!
"Student Short Films" - interviews with student film makers and clips of their movies produced by an independent media maker in Minneapolis/St. PaulNew Singles:
"Lurking In The Trees" - produced in conjunction with several government and NGO organizations concerned with trees. Beware the Asian longhorned beetle!

The format of how the shows are scheduled has changed. Jim Stetson  from Edgecomb has purchased a sponsorship. MEC will check with  Tony Vigue about the sponsorship’s wording.
Facility Maintenance:
I saw where John let L.R. French in to fix the heating, but I hadn't checked to see if it was working. I called to check status and and waiting on a call back.
After all that time Steve spend installing the motion detector lights, the one on the front porch has stopped working and the one on the side doesn't pick up motion from the front driveway so the steps there aren't lit. I hate to bother Steve, but I can't see me taking care of this myself. Help!
Government Relations:
I spoke with Greg Zinser about Damariscotta's negotiations with Time Warner and asked that I be given a draft of the final agreement which he agreed to do. I also wrote to Tony Vigue of CTAM to make sure some of the info Greg had conveyed was correct (it was).
Tony provided me with a copy of the contract that SCR-TV uses with their member towns (currently six). I will bring copies of it with me to the board meeting so you can each have one. Bottom line - in exchange for services provided by SCR-TV, the town "agrees to provide it’s annual share of the operational and capital funding expenditures in accordance with the Saco River Cable Community Television Budget. "They also cover funding in their bylaws. "ARTICLE V - ACCESS CORPORATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS: Section 1. Board Appointments: The Board of Directors of the Corporation (the “Board”) shall consist of one class of voting members. Each participating Town (“Member Town”) may appoint one member and one alternate member to the Board so long as such Member Town continues to financially support the Access Center in the amount agreed upon by the Board through the annual budget development process and so long as the Board 
member is a resident of the Member Town."
The Public:
Made several copies of various shows for people this month. Posted some bulletin board slides for occasional users and agreed to show a PSA from the Riverview Foundation and a short video about volunteering at the Maine Maritime Museum. I relayed our desire to work with Youth Promise to Lee Emmons who said he would get in touch with me when he has a youth who needs to fulfill service hours.
Although the following happened the first week of January and doesn't really belong in this report, I have to tell you we have our first paid sponsorship! Details at the meeting. 

 

Tech Committee Report:

Members: Sean, Jack, Nancy, and Alan

Mary Ellen reported that there is dead air after some shows.

 
Old Business:

Laurel and Mary Ellen will speak to the Bristol Selectboard on February 8, 2010, at 7PM about LCTV.

Martha and Mary Ellen will speak to the Dresden Selectboard about LCTV.

Alan said that time and energy are spent training people in the studio. He would like to see more shows being produced at the studio Jack suggested that High School sports and news shows might be produced. (Live shows take preparation before presentation. Videography requires taping and then editing, which can be time consuming.)

Ann moved and Alan seconded a motion for the following slate of officers:

John Emerson  


President

Martha Frink


Vice President

Arthur Mayers


Treasurer

Karen O’Bryan


Secretary

Passed.

 
New Business:

Newcastle is taking steps to change its fiscal year. It is waiting for a vote of the people. Martha met with Kathy Cheska, Development Director of Lincoln Academy, to explore ways the academy and LCTV can collaborate. Susan Bickford may be interested in working with students from Lincoln Academy. Susan is also exploring ideas for the new Creative Communities equals Economic Development (CCED) grant

Martha suggested that we should produce a show about LCTV and what it is. Then we should show it on LCTV Channel 7. John suggested that a committee should work up a show and present it at the next meeting. Mary Ellen has a PSA and will send it to the directors to see on Utube.

Mary Ellen showed the directors the Saco River Community Television Corporation municipal contract. She asked that the directors consider incorporating some of the ideas into a similar contract for the towns in Lincoln County. Directors will study the contract before the next meeting.

 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 11, 2010 at 5:00PM at the LCTV studio at 29 Sheepscot Road. Hope to see you all then.
 

Respectfully submitted,
Karen O’Bryan, LCTV Secretary

 

 

 

 

